

Richard Woods, Georgia's School Superintendent

"Educating Georgia's Future"

February 1, 2018

Dr. John Lairsey Superintendent Charlton County Board of Education 500 South Third Street Folkston, Georgia 31537

Subject: Audit Report - Year Ending June 30, 2017

Dear Dr. Lairsey:

The Financial Review Section of the Georgia Department of Education has the responsibility to follow-up and close audit reports which show findings and improper or questioned costs, as shown in the above mentioned audit report, for funds (state and/or federal) disbursed by this Department.

It has been determined, after review of your audit report for the year ended June 30, 2017, there are no findings and/or questioned costs.

This completes our audit resolution process. Our file on this audit report is closed.

Sincerely,

Rhonda Metts Financial Review

Khanda Metts

cc: Patsy Allen